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BY EMAIL  

November 7, 2022 

Benoit Lamarche  
Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. 
821 rue Notre-dame 
Suite 200 
Embrun, ON K0A 1W1 
benoit@hydroembrun.ca 

Dear Mr. Lamarche:  

Re: Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. (Cooperative Hydro Embrun) 
2023 Cost of Service Application 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2022-0022 

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) received a request from Cooperative Hydro Embrun 
on November 2, 2022 to withdraw an updated settlement agreement filed on November 
1, 2022.  

Cooperative Hydro Embrun stated that, after filing the updated settlement agreement, it 
learned that it needs to file a draft rate order proposal, reflecting updated cost of capital 
parameters and other updates as contemplated and agreed to in the original settlement 
submitted by the parties, and accepted by the OEB in its Decision and Order on July 19, 
2022 (Decision).1 Cooperative Hydro Embrun stated it will draft and file the required 
draft rate order as soon as possible. 

On November 7, 2022, Cooperative Hydro Embrun filed a draft rate order. 

The OEB grants the request to withdraw the updated settlement agreement filed on 
November 1, 2022. 

The Decision set out the following schedule for comments and responses on the draft 
rate order:   

• VECC and OEB staff may file any comments on the draft rate order with the OEB 
no later than seven days after the draft rate order is filed. 

• Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. may file with the OEB and forward to VECC, 
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responses to any comments on its draft rate order no later than seven days after 
comments are filed. 

Therefore, VECC and OEB staff may file any comments on the draft rate order with the 
OEB by November 14, 2022. Cooperative Hydro Embrun may file with the OEB and 
forward to VECC, responses to any comments on its draft rate order by November 21, 
2022. 

Yours truly, 

 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c:  All Parties in EB-2022-0022 
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